

Knights of Columbus Bernard P. O'Brien Council #3956

Charity Unity Fraternity

September 2025 Issue 72







K of C Council 3956 Business Meeting Wednesday October 1st, (St Pius Social Hall) Meeting begins at 6:00 p.m.

Refreshments and snacks served afterwards at 7.

Monday, September 15

• 7:00-8:00 PM:

District 105 Exemplification of Charity, Unity, and Fraternity at St. Pius X Catholic Church- 14101 Superior St, Southgate.

Thursday, September 18

 5:30–9:00 PM: Focus on Life Dinner at The Grecian Center, 16300 Dix Toledo Rd, Southgate. This event is sponsored by Downriver Right to Life.

Saturday, September 20

- 7:00 AM-2:50 PM: 5th Annual Memorial Golf Tournament (benefiting St. Pius X Catholic School).
- 7:30–9:00 AM: Men's Scripture Club (Cor Event) at the St. Pius X Catholic Church Social Hall.
- RECRUITMENT DRIVE -After 4:00 Mass

Sunday, September 21

- RECRUITMENT DRIVE -After 9am and 11am Mass
- 9:00 AM-12:30 PM: Donut Sunday after the 9:00 AM and 11:00 AM Masses at St. Pius X Parish.

Tuesday, September 23

- 6:00–6:30 PM: 4th Degree Officers Meeting at the Knights of Columbus Wyandotte Council.
- 6:30–7:00 PM: 4th Degree Rosary, also at the Wyandotte K of C.
- 7:00–8:30 PM: Msgr. Van Antwerp Assembly 475
 4th Degree Business Meeting, also at the
 Wyandotte K of C.

Wednesday, September 24

 6:00–8:30 PM: Council 3956 Officers Planning Meeting (following COR) at 14101 Superior St, Southgate.

Thursday, September 25

 7:30–9:30 PM: Detroit Archdiocesan Vocations League (DAVL) Meeting at the John F. Kennedy Knights of Columbus in Clinton Twp.

Saturday, September 27

• 8:00 AM-4:00 PM: Mandy Borsenik Golf Outing at Green Acres Golf Course in Bridgeport.

October 2025

Wednesday, October 1

 6:00–9:00 PM: K of C Council 3956 Regular Business Meeting at the St. Pius Social Hall



August 29, 2025

Dear Brothers in Christ,

We Catholic men are called to a life of generous and meaningful service. One exceptional way that this calling is answered is by membership in the Knights of Columbus.

The Knights of Columbus were founded in 1882 by Fr. Michael McGivney, a young priest who saw a serious need among his parishioners. His solution to the problems facing American Catholics at that time has resulted in a Catholic fraternal organization of over two million members today who put their faith into action through charitable works, defending the faith, and caring for their families. The Knights of Columbus are now active in 16 countries and donated more than \$185 million dollars and 50 million man-hours to charity in the last year alone!

As a Knight of Columbus myself, I have personally witnessed the tremendous work accomplished by these faithful men across our Nation and here in our Archdiocese. However, the work is never done and the organization needs to grow for the Knights to continue their good works for the Church. I strongly encourage every man in our Archdiocese who is a practicing Catholic and at least eighteen years of age to prayerfully consider joining the ranks of this exemplary Catholic men's organization.

Members of the Knights of Columbus will be available in parishes throughout our Archdiocese after Masses on a weekend in September with more information for you. Please take some time to visit with these men so that you can learn more about their mission to promote the principles of charity, unity, fraternity, and patriotism. Membership will enhance your faith, your life, and your community in ways you cannot imagine.

Very sincerely yours in Christ Jesus,

Most Reverend Edward J. Weisenburger

Archbishop of Detroit

BULLETIN or WEBSITE ANNOUNCEMENT

Archbishop Weisenburger endorses Knights of Columbus

Catholic men are called to a life of generous and meaningful service. One exceptional way that this calling is answered is by membership in the Knights of Columbus.

The Knights of Columbus were founded in 1882 by Fr. Michael McGivney, a young priest who saw a serious need among his parishioners. His solution to the problems facing American Catholics at that time has resulted in a Catholic fraternal organization of over two million members today who put their faith into action through charitable works, defending the faith, and caring for their families. The Knights of Columbus are now active in 16 countries and donated more than \$185 million dollars and 50 million man-hours to charity in the last year alone!

As a Knight of Columbus myself, I have personally witnessed the tremendous work accomplished by these faithful men across our Nation and here in our Archdiocese. However, the work is never done and the organization needs to grow for the Knights to continue their good works for the Church. I strongly encourage every man in our Archdiocese who is a practicing Catholic and at least eighteen years of age to prayerfully consider joining the ranks of this exemplary Catholic men's organization.

Members of the Knights of Columbus will be available in parishes throughout our Archdiocese after Masses on a weekend in September with more information for you. Please take some time to visit with these men so that you can learn more about their mission to promote the principles of charity, unity, fraternity, and patriotism. Membership will enhance your faith, your life, and your community in ways you cannot imagine. – Archbishop Edward J. Weisenburger



Grand Knight Message to Council for September, 2025

The crisp airs of September have arrived, and the chill in the morning air reminds us that a new cooler season is approaching. Yet we are just warming up for that new season!

We finished August with several successful activities including a Recruitment Drive during the "Meet the Teachers" night at our St. Pius School, our Knights of Columbus District Picnic, and managing the Dime Toss and Cheap Eats booths at the St. Pius X Festival. These events were proceeded with a well-attended Annual Work Session by your officers and directors.

At the work session, we discussed not just meeting our goals for recruitment and charitable fund-raising projects, but to exceed them. Since the new council year started on July 1st, we are averaging two new members a month; a pace we would like to continue throughout the year. We can reach that goal if you can recruit one or more brother knights this year. It's actually quite easy. All you need to do is share with them your experiences as a Knight of Columbus and ASK THEM to join. As an added incentive both their and your dues for their first year will be free.

The Archbishop Edward Weisenburger sent a letter to the archdiocese encouraging men to join the Knights of Columbus. To follow his lead, we are having a **recruitment drive this weekend**, **Saturday**, **September 20** and **Sunday**, **September 21**.

Deacon Chuck will be speaking at all three masses to encourage men to join. We will be setting up a table to distribute recruitment material, with a goal of signing up three e-members new per mass. It happens that the 21st is Donut Sunday, so our recruitment drive will be during the social.

Besides discussion on our traditional upcoming projects, new programs are being planned:

- Vaccination/Immunization Clinic Tentatively scheduled for Sunday, September 28, 2025, after Masses. Vince
 Barazsu and his wife Kaitlin offered to put this clinic together to provide parishioners with Flu and Covid Shots
 after these masses. The Knights of Columbus will provide Cookies and Beverages.
- Quarterly Spaghetti Dinners. The first planned date is Thursday, November 6, 2025, 3:30—7:00 p.m., St. Pius Social Hall. We plan to have a Spaghetti Dinner as a Fund raiser every three months with each dinner to benefit a pre-determined purpose. AED (Automated External Defibrillator) for School/Church, Assistance to St. Pius Parents for fees and expenses requested for students, and Contribution to preserve Gabriel Richard academic programs are among the recipients to the proceeds of the first few dinners.
- Blessed Virgin Statue Restoration and possible enhancement and relocation. For years the statue of our Blessed Virgin has needed repair. This will also be an opportunity to look into providing a better experience to honor and pray to our Blessed Mother. Discussion will include ways to collect resources to afford these improvements, such as setting up a program to offer family memorials that would be incorporated into the memorial with pavers and plaques. Existing pavers would be relocated or replaced by utilizing the resources of our Knights of Columbus council.

Right to Life Dinner is September 18th at the Grecian Center. Our O'Brien council and the Antwerp Four Degree Assembly purchased two tables of ten. Tickets may still be available for \$40.00 per ticket and includes great food and popular speakers.

A Life Chain and Walk of Remembrance for families experiencing loss during pregnancy, will be Sunday, October 5th at Heritage Park in Taylor. The walk begins with registration from 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.

Our Fifth Annual Memorial Golf Tournament is coming up on Saturday, September 20th at the Woodside Meadows Golf Club. Lunch is included or can be purchased for those not golfing. At last count, there were over 72 golfers signed up, with new and returning sponsors. Doug Furtah and Joe Chlebek have done an outstanding job, there is still time to sign up either to golf or volunteer.

MI (Tootsie Roll) Drive to support the intellectually handicapped begins on Friday, October 10th through Sunday, October 12th. We will again be soliciting donations both at the intersection of Dix-Toledo and Eureka, and the Lowes at Trenton Road and Pennsylvania Roads. Students will be invited who are seeking service hours at Lowes with members of our council. Both brother knights and students can volunteer online at Signup to Volunteer! — Bernard P. O'Brien Council 3956.

The Annual Coats for Kids Drive begins in October. Last year, with the help of our St. Pius X parishioners and St. Pius X students, over \$7,600.00 was raised to purchase Coats and related Accessories for our under privileged neighbors. This year we expect to offer two opportunities to offer these necessities to those in need. A local center and a return to a Detroit area center. Continue to visit our website at Bernard P. O'Brien Council 3956 – St. Pius X Parish – Southgate, Michigan.

I was invited to the Monroe K of C Council COR Breakfast last week. I asked Brian Batko, our Planning and COR Director to join me. The program they run is a different brand of spiritual engagement. Whereas our COR is a reflection on the next weekend readings and Gospel, this group focuses more on personal growth as a Catholic man. We may consider including some parts of their program into our when we meet out COR group meets on Saturday, October 18th at 7:30 a.m. in the Social Hall. Please come be a part of the group.

I look forward to seeing each of you at our many upcoming activities. Remember to attend the Right to Life Dinner on September 18th, participate in our 5th Annual Golf Outing on September 20th and the proposed Immunization/Vaccination Clinic on September 28th. Our next business meeting is Wednesday, October 1st in the Social Hall. A shorter meeting will begin at 6:00 p.m. followed by our Dinner/Social.

Viva Jesus!

Anthony (Tony) Chirco, Grand Knight

K of C O'Brien Council 3956

Gk3956@mikofc.org

- 5th Annual Memorial Golf Tournament (Benefitting St. Pius X Catholic School)
 Saturday, September 20th, 7:00am -- 2:50pm
 - o Woodside Meadows, 20820 Inkster Rd, Romulus, Ml. INCLUDES A GREAT LUNCH!
 - o To register or sponsor this event: https://www.kofc3956.org/golfouting2025/
 - The Committee needs help raising awareness of the event. Volunteers are needed. Please get a foursome together and talk to friends, family and acquaintances to do the same. We are seeking sponsors for each hole, activities, prizes and lunch. See flyer for more details.
- MI Drive weekend before Columbus Day (Benefitting the Intellectually Handicapped), Starting Friday, October 10th through Sunday, October 12th at Intersection of Eureka and Dix-Toledo, and at Lowes (Trenton and Pennsylvania Roads)
- ST. PIUS X 75th ANNIVERSARY! OCTOBER 12, 2025.
 - ARCHBISHOP EDWARD WE-ISENBURGER TO VISIT. CELEBRATORY DINNER PLANNED.
 More information to follow.
- Coats for Kids. Starting dates and Distribution are planned. More information to follow.
- 7:00 p.m. at St. Pius X Church WDD Mark Garcelano to confirm time and location.
- Donut Sunday is planned for Sunday, September 21 st, 2025 after 9:00 and 11:00 masses.
- Proposed Immunization may be this Sunday. Discussion at Business Meeting
- Officers and Directors Meeting, Wednesday, September 24th, 2025 6:00 p.m. in Social Hall COR
 Scripture Club is planned for Saturday, October 18th in the Social Hall at 7:30 a.m.
- Date subject to change (Same Day as our 5th Annual Golf Memorial)



Congratulations to the Knight of the Month Dick Gregoire



Having Dick back and healthy is a blessing for the council and the parish. We missed him while he was on the mend, and we didn't know how much we missed his spaghetti sauce until last meeting! Well done Brother Dick!



Congratulations to the Pochini Family



The Pochini family always shows up for St. Pius. This month they manned the popcorn booth. They're fixtures in our parish, from Steve serving as a lecture, his sisters as altar servers or teaching at the school, or the email updates we get from Kathy. Our council appreciates all you do for St. Pius.

Schooling

For the children and young adults of our parish community, the approaching fall is an indication it's again time to crack the books again. Spending time learning about life and the world we live in is an ongoing endeavor. At St. Pius as well as other Catholic schools, an emphasis on religious education and learning the faith is also part of the curriculum. But what about us?

It's not to say, we adults past the age of those required academic years, who are engaged in scrapping out a living, shouldn't always strive to catechize so better to evangelize, but do we? Is continuous religious education part of our week?

Ask yourself, when was the last time I cracked a book whose topic was religious or had religion as a motif? How about Scripture, not what you heard at Mass but what you read on your own? Does your Bible have dust on it? An adult, have I grown lax in my relationship with the Lord; lazy about learning more about him?

Having the desire to better appreciate or grow more in love with a person usually requires some effort from the other desiring such an outcome. Don't let the complacency of thinking you know enough be the stumbling block to that deeper love or heart-felt appreciation for what he did for us. Make it a point to crack a book and do your homework once in a while. Like we tell our kids, it will make you a better person.

Vivat Jesus,
Deacon Chuck



HAPPY BIRTHDAY WISHES

To all our Brother Knights celebrating a Birthday in September

George E. Kotronis (September 4)

• Carl J. Polaski (September 5)

Darryl E. Kilka (September 9)

Fred Gerring (September 12)

Mike Camilleri (September 15)

Chris McDaniel (September 21)



BLESSINGS TO OUR WIVES CELEBRATING A BIRTHDAY IN SEPTEMBER

Our Better. Behind every good man is a GREAT WOMAN indeed!



To all the Beautiful Ladies celebrating a Birthday in September



YEARS OF SERVICE

The following Brother Knights celebrate their anniversary of their membership in September

John S. Molnar (September 1) 53 Years of Service

Edward D. Stol (September 1) 48 Years of Service

John A Husar (September 27) 30 Years of Service

John G. Husar Jr. (September 21) 25 Years of Service

Rev. Suresh Rajaian SAC (September 12) 15 Years of Service

Robert M. Liddle (September 17) 10 Years of Service

Steven E. Pochini (September 30) 5 Years of Service

Mathew Wardell (September 24) 2 Years of Service

Jeffrey A. Lazarski (September 5) 1 Year of Service



WELCOME OUR NEWEST BROTHER KNIGHTS

At the Third Degree Exemplification at St. Pius on September 15th, the following brother knights join as members of our O'Brien Council:

Mr. Timothy Barazsu. Recruited by Vince Barazsu

Mr. Anthony Szpaichler. Recruited by Walt Bies

Mr. Nino Trupiano. Recruited by Tony Chirco



To all our Brother Knights and their wives celebrating a Wedding Anniversary in September

Husbands, love your wives, as Christ loved the church and gave himself up for her. Ephesians 5:25

The information here is based on the information we have been provided. If there are any corrections, please let us know.

If you have any updates to your address or phone number, please update it here: https://www.kofc.org/en/contact/update-contact-information.html

If you would like to pay your dues using a credit card, you can go here: https://www.kofc3956.org/pay-dues/

If you need assistance in paying your dues, please contact the Financial Secretary Ray Bilyk privately by email or text/phone at 313-247-2110 so that arrangements can be made. WE DON'T WANT TO LOSE YOU AS A MEMBER OF OUR COUNCIL!

Ray Bilyk, SDRR, FDD, PGK, PFN

Financial Secretary - Bernard P. O'Brien Council #3956 Knights of Columbus

Southgate, MI - raybilyk@kofc3956.org

https://www.kofc3956.org

IN OUR PRAYERS:



Please pray for healing for our brother knights, family and friends:

- Larry Ridenour
- Manuel's Family
- Doug Mooney
- Mike Genaw
- Dominic Attard
- Dick Gregoire's Family
- Victoria Turnick
- Michael Morrin
- Jack Garmo
- Mandy Borsenik
- Jennifer Bilyk
- Margaret LaForest
- Joe and Roger Hernandez
- Glenda Rossi
- Bob Schooner
- Alyssia Schooner and Daniel Schooner, Bob Schooner's Grandchildren
- Carol Kainz, Cousin to Angela Chirco, diagnosed with Stage 4
 Cancer
- Brian Batko
- Valerie Husar
- John Husar Sr.
- Norman LeMay

Please pray for healing for our brother knights, family, and friends:

We continue to pray for brother knights, parishioners, family, and friends in need of God's mercy for whatever challenges they face, particularly those in poor health and in crisis



Knights of Columbus Bernard P. O'Brien Council #3956



5TH ANNUAL MEMORIAL GOLF TOURNAMENT Benefitting St. Pius X Catholic School

Woodside Meadows Golf Course

20820 Inkster Rd. Romulus, MI 48174

Saturday, September 20, 2025

Registration Opens: 7:00 AM

Shotgun Start: 8:30 AM

What's Included:

Bloody Mary and Donuts, Hot Dog and Beer at the Turn, Buffet Style Dinner (\$25 for nongolfers),

Cash Bar, Prizes for 1st, 2nd, & 3rd and mystery prize for last place teams!

There will be fun games throughout the course, basket raffies, and 50/50!!

Cost Per Golfer: \$110

Sign-up & Payment

Deadline: September 13th

Register for Golf and Sponsorships

@ www.kofc3956.org/golfouting2025/

SPONSORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES

Par Sponsorship - \$100

- · Sign on the course
- Name and/or company name in the St. Pius school newsletter, on the KofC Facebook page, and on digital display at the clubhouse

Birdie Sponsorship - \$300

- All previous included opportunities and...
- Tee off from the REDS on Hole 18

Eagle Sponsorship - \$500

- Sign located at the practice putting green
- Name and/or company name in the St. Pius school newsletter, on KofC FB page, and on digital display.
- First in line at the buffet
- 4 custom embroidered golf towels

For questions, email us at: 2025golfouting@kofc3956.org



Call to Holiness Conference Saturday, October 25, 2025

10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. at Laurel Manor 39000 Schoolcraft Road, Livonia



Speakers: Cardinal Gerhard Mueller and Fr. Chad Ripperger

Conference includes Lunch, Vendors and the Eucharistic Miracles Exhibit of Bl. Carlo Acutis.

Save with Early Bird Registration before September 8:

CalltoHoliness2025.eventbrite.com or mail registration with check to Call to Holiness, P.O. Box 212, Eastpointe, MI 48021-0212; Calltoholinessdetroit@gmail.com; 313-451-4659, www.CalltoHoliness.com





MICHIGAN MARCH FOR LIFE | November 6, 2025

Join us for the Michigan March for Life on November 6, 2025! The Michigan March for Life is an excellent opportunity for advocates for life of all ages and political persuasions from across the state to join with one voice on behalf of the defenseless! We saw a strong showing of support on the first anniversary of the devastating passage of pro-abortion Proposal 3 with our first March in 2023, and we expect an even greater turnout this year as we continue to promote "Life. The Other Choice." to women in Michigan. Join us as we peacefully advocate for the protection of all human life from conception to natural death and stand for commonsense laws that support women, safeguard families and defend the unborn in our state.

Lansing, MI

The March will take place outside the State Capitol building at 100 N. Capitol Ave., Lansing, MI 48933

10:00 a.m. Pre-Rally Concert

11:00 a.m. Rally

12:00 p.m. March for Life





Hosted by:





Click to sign up to our Council GroupMe text chat:

https://groupme.com/join_group/89941588/PMiLZWii

QR CODE:



Click to order attire from our Council 3956 online store: https://knights3956pius.itemorder.com/shop/home/



Sign up for the Knights of Columbus Golf outing with the QR code below



Downriver

Focus ELife Dinner

right to life

Earlybird Ticket Sales until August 11

Thursday September 18, 2025



Rebuilding a Culture of Life within the Family

Thursday, September 18, 2025

The Grecian Center | 16300 Dix Toledo Rd. | Southgate

Doors Open: 5:00 PM | Dinner: 6:15 PM | Program Begins After Dinner

You may come early and visit St. George Church or visit the Ultrasound Mobile Unit



Steven W. Mosher Keynote Speaker

Steven W. Mosher is the President of the Population Research Institute and an internationally recognized authority on China and population issues. PRI's core values hold that people are the world's greatest resource. Their goals are to educate on this premise, to expose the myth of overpopulation, and to expose human rights abuses committed in population control programs in over 80 countries. Steven has appeared numerous times before Congress about China, and human rights abuses. He has also made several TV appearances, as well as being a regular guest on talk radio shows and podcasts across the nation. He has authored numerous books in his field.



Pastor Philip Nissley
Master of
Ceremonies
New Hope
Assembly of God



Fr. John Sakellariou St. George Greek Orthodox Church



Pastor Darin Burns Downriver Christian Center Church

Ethan Cunningham, Gabriel Richard High School Student: Finalist of the Pro-Life Oratory Contest

Reservations Earlyhird Discounts

Single(a): \$45 ca. (\$50 after Aug. 11th)

Table of 10: \$400 (\$450 after Aug. 11th)

Name of Table Captain_

Unable to attend. Please accept my donation \$_

Your Information

Name	
Address	
City	State Zip
Phone	
Rmeil	

Credit Card - Scan the QR Code



FOR MORE INFORMATION

(784) 282-6100

FocusOnLifeDownriver.com

Checks



Mail and Payable to:

Upper Downriver Right to Life 2010 Eureka Rd. Wyandotte, MI 48192







Detroit Archdiocesan Soccer Challenge

Will be held on SUNDAY, September 21st, 1PM Registration with a 2PM Kick-Off.

Location of this event is:

John F. Kennedy Council 5460 located at 33320 Kelly Rd. Clinton Twp., MI 48035



All winners from the Archdiocesan District
Competitions are invited. Please bring your Entry
Form and Score Sheet to the Event.

Please Contact Archdiocesan Program Director Joseph Brenner at 773-631-8497 with any questions.

Jiving The ise Promise

TRUST IN THE LORD
WITH ALL YOUR HEART
AND LEAN NOT ON YOUR
OWN UNDERSTANDING.
IN ALL YOUR WAYS
ACKNOWLEDGE HIM AND
HE WILL MAKE YOUR
PATHS STRAIGHT.

PROVERSE 3.5-8

OCTOBER 11

9am-5pm

LANSING CENTER, LANSING, MI





Elita William



They blue has relieved



The second second



Hamilton .



1000



State or Steel

Register: WWW.MICHIGANCWC.ORG

DOWNRIVER LIFE CHAINS

Sunday, October 5, 2025 (from 2:00-3:30 pm unless otherwise noted)

Brownstown: Gibraltar Road between Fort St. & Allen Road - St. Mary, Rockwood, 2:00 - 3:30 pm

Dearborn: Telegraph at Cherry Hill - Dearborn Area Right to Life, 2:00 - 3:30 pm

Telegraph between Colgate and Dartmouth - St. Maria Goretti Parish 2:00-3:30 pm

Telegraph at Joy Road & at Wilson Ave - RTL-LifeSpan, 2:00 - 3:30 pm

Flat Rock: Telegraph south of North Huron River Dr. - Flat Rock Church of Christ, 2:30-3:30 pm

Lincoln Park: Fort Street from New York (Knights of Columbus Hall) to Emmons Christ the Good Shepherd

Parish and St. John Paul II Catholic School - 12:30 - 2:00 pm

Fort Street at Champaign - St. Frances Cabrini (2:00 - 3:30 pm)

Monroe: North Telegraph & Custer Dr. - Monroe Right to Life 2:00 - 3:30 pm

New Boston: Huron River Drive - in front of St. Stephen's Church (TBD)

Southgate: West side of Fort Street at Eureka - St. Pius X Catholic Parish 2:00 - 3:30 pm

West side of Fort Street 1 block south of Eureka - Christ the King Lutheran 2:00-3:30 pm

Taylor: Telegraph near Wick Rd – St. Alfred – 2:00 – 3:30 pm

Telegraph at Northline - St. John Lutheran - 2:00 - 3:30 pm

Racho Road south of Northline - New Hope Assembly 12:30 –2:00 pm;

Pardee north of Northline - Heritage Park Church of God 12:30 – 2:00 pm;

Eureka west of I-75 (in front of Home Depot) - MetroCity Church 1:00 - 2:00 pm

Woodhaven: 21869 West Road, Woodhaven (in front of City Hall) Our Lady of the Woods

and St. Roch Parishes - 2:00 - 3:30 pm

Wyandotte: Fort Street at Eureka – St. Vincent Pallotti - 2:00 – 3:30 pm

Fort Street at Vinewood – Our Lady of the Scapular - 2:00 – 3:30 pm Fort Street at Northline Everyone welcome! - 2:00 – 3:30 pm



LIFE CHAIN is a peaceful and prayerful public witness of pro-life individuals standing for 90 minutes praying for our nation and for an end to abortion. It is a visual statement of solidarity by the Christian community that abortion kills children and that the Church supports the sanctity of human life from the moment of conception until natural death.

- Stand up for LIFE from the moment of conception to the last natural breath.
- Bring your whole family! Be a light in a darkened world and help end abortion!
- Come with your church group or come on your own; Signs will be provided.

Pregnant? Need Help? 800-712-HELP LIFE:The First INALIENABLE RIGHT

PRAY
TO END
ABORTION